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SUPPLEMENTARY EVIDENCE OF JOHN ISELI  

1 My full name is John Graham Iseli. I have been a consulting Air 

Quality Scientist for the past 23 years and have 29 years of 

experience in the air quality field. My qualifications and experience 

are detailed in my evidence in chief. 

2 In this evidence I provide a response to the evidence1 Mr Andrew 

Curtis presented in the hearing for the Proposed Plan Changes PC81 

and PC82. I also provide a peer review of Mr Van Kekem’s 

supplementary evidence. 

3 Mr Curtis at paragraph 8.8 considered that I had stated that the 

“site might need to change technologies”. I consider that to be a 

misinterpretation of my comments. The point I made in response to 

the Commissioner’s question was that the PRRP composting process 

can continue to operate as currently consented, but there are 

options for future improvements to the composting process if 

required. Those improvement options, such as forced aeration, 

would be expected to reduce odour emissions (also mentioned in 

paragraph 19 of Mr Van Kekem’s supplementary evidence). 

However, my evidence remains that the existing open windrow 

composting operation could continue if the proposed plan changes 

are approved. 

4 I have peer reviewed the supplementary evidence of Mr Van Kekem. 

I confirm that I agree with the statements made in his 

supplementary evidence in full. I consider that Mr Van Kekem has 

undertaken a comprehensive assessment of the potential odour 

effects of the PRRP composting operation and has reached his 

conclusions based on sound analysis of the evidence. 

                                            
1 Summary Statement of Andrew Curtis - In the matter Requests by Rolleston 

Industrial Developments Limited and Brookside Road Residential Limited to 

rezone land in Rolleston (PC81 and PC82) 
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5 I confirm my opinion that future dwellings in the proposed 

developments that are located at least 600m from the PRRP active 

composting area are not expected to experience odour nuisance 

effects. I consider that the PRRP composting operation will be able 

to continue to operate in a manner that complies with the conditions 

of consent (including the Odour and Dust Management Plan) that 

requires no offensive or objectionable odour beyond the site 

boundary. 

 

Dated:  24 November 2022 

 
_______________________ 

John Iseli           


